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Present: Chairman: Cllr E Bryan, 
         Cllrs:    C Hardistry, B Dodd, 
In Attendence: 
Members of the Public: 2
.
Public Participation:
A presentation was made on behalf of the Pre School clarifying their request for help with funding.

14/124
Apologies: 
Cllrs M Wright, Spencer, Birt
14/125
Declarations of Pecuniary Interest on Items on the Agenda: 
None
14/126
To approve and sign the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting held on the 12th November in Scalford Primary School:
It was unanimously agreed that the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting held on the 12th November 2014 were a true record and the Minutes were signed by the Chairman.
14/127
Matters from last meeting:

The following matters were deferred:
New Street Lights

Village Hall

Swing for Toddlers / Goal Posts

Village Hall Gate / Car Park

Car Park South Close / New Street a response was still awaited from MBC.

Cllr Bryan had visited cemetery and confirmed the Laurel trees needed trimming back. – Clerk to contact Colin Scarborough 

14/128
Police Report:
A copy of the police report had been emailed copy attached, this highlighted further theft from Scalford Hall.
14/129
Planning

Granted:

14/00718/OUT Provision of Marquee for events in garden of Hotel – Scalford Hall, Melton Road, Scalford. LE14 4UB. – further concerns were discussed regarding noise disturbance for nearby residents. P C to monitor situation going forward, little notice appears to have been given to the P C’s previous comments
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14/130
Financial Reports:
Payments and receipts up to 30th November 2014 

Chq 101262  Funding Fitness Awrds 4 All
    £ 168.00

Chq 101263  C J Hill


    £ 268.87

Chq 101264  Village Hall Awards 4 All
    £ 140.00

Chq 101265  J Allen 

           £ 275.00

The balance at the end of November was £41588.40. 

14/131
Traffic Survey:

It was agreed the recent Traffic Survey report was to be made available by placing on the Parish Web Site, it was further agreed to email a copy to Cllr Rhodes. It was also agreed to point out to Cllr Rhodes that the proposed New Melton Local Plan made little reference to the rural Parishes of the Borough, and that the developments in the central urban area would have a detrimental effect on villages like Scalford because of increased traffic flows.
The Clerk to follow up quotes for a further survey to have a traffic count for a 7 day 24 hours a day period.
14/132
Melton Local Plan:

This was discussed in general terms and it was agreed a meeting solely to discuss this matter was required prior to the next P C meeting, a date of the 7th January at 7.30 pm was agreed venue to be confirmed
14/133
Scalford Pre School:
The matter of funding was discussed and it was unanimously agreed to give a one off donation of £460.00 to offset costs in the Spring and Summer term. Should the Pre School further assistance this would be looked at as and when the situation arose.
14/134
Precept:

It was unanimously agreed to defer this until the January meeting when all Councillors would be available, and more up to date financial information would be to hand.
14/135 Any other business:

Cllr Bryan had attended a Parish Council Liaison meeting which had concentrated on the need for Parishes to have in place a Plan of Action in the event of a major incident occurring, for example severe flooding.
14/136
Items for Next Months Agenda:

New Local Plan
Precept

Date of Next Meeting Wednesday 14th January 2015 at 7.30 pm in Scalford Primary School.
The meeting closed at 8.51  pm
Signed:  ______________________ 

Chairman Scalford Parish Council
Date:    ______________________
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